May Newsletter

www.thepeninsulatrust.org.uk



What is happening at the Trust this month?

- Visit by the New Leader of Cornwall Council
- New Housing Worker joins the team
- Work Place Training Courses
- Work Units Garden
- Old Ship update
- Millbrook Memory Cafe



Visit by the New Leader of Cornwall Council

Cllr Julian German took over as the new Leader of the Council on Tuesday this week,

and his very first public event was a visit to us on Wednesday! He was accompanied by Cllr Andrew Mitchell, the Council's Housing chief. We showed the visitors round the Old Ship and the Coastguard Cottages and discussed the importance to the community of these projects – we've had really excellent support from Cornwall Council on both bits of work, so it was great to be able to show the leaders what it all looks like on the ground.

New Housing Worker joins the team

A warm welcome to Tanis Hogan who will joining the team in June to take up the newly funded post of Housing Worker.

There is lots to do including managing our existing tenants and keeping up to date with the current legislation. As we are all aware housing is a big issue and this new worker will enable the Trust to positively move forward and address some of the issues right here on the Peninsula.





Workplace Training Courses

All courses in Millbrook, certificated by Howletts Training

Safeguarding and Protecting Children, Young People and Adults at Risk – Monday 17th June, half day, £46 pp

Food Safety in Catering - Tuesday 18th June - £75 pp

Health & Safety in the Workplace Wed 19th June - £75 pp

Emergency First Aid at Work:

Level 3 course, one day, Monday 22nd July - £75 pp Level 3 course, 2 more days Tues 23rd / Wed 24th - (£250 for all 3 days)

Deadline for applications – Friday 7th June
Full details from Linda Horsfield, phone 01752 658516 or
email linda@thepeninsulatrust.org.uk

The Peninsula Trust is a registered society under the Co-operative and Community Benefit Societies Act 2014, no. 32339R.
Registered Office: 3 West St, Milibrook, Cornwall, Pt.10 JAA



Millbrook Works Garden Project

More muscles needed......

Thank you to the team of people that turned up to help overhaul the weedy mess which was the garden! We made fantastic progress, we moved a huge amount of soil and stones. We used the stones on site to start building raised beds and it is really starting to come together. Now for stage two....

We have having another garden day on **SATURDAY 8TH JUNE** starting at 10:30am. We will be shifting more soil & finishing off the raised beds and leaving it ready for planting. Please come and join in.

A big Thank you to George Trubody who has donated £643 from the Community Chest which we will be using to buy plants for the new garden. The planting will start as soon as we have finished the raised beds.

If you have any established plants that you want to donate please do get in touch.



The Old Ship Inn

http://www.oldshipcawsand.org.uk/

We had a good Public Meeting this month for the Old Ship, with a site visit and a short sit-down presentation to update everyone on progress. Thanks to everyone who attended, great to see you there. The main bits of news are:

- We've got another two grants approved, to pay for the wall repair work and make the whole site safe, and to build a single-storey kitchen block at the rear of the site, where the shed is now. This will fit in behind the main threestorey building that comes later. We're hoping to start work in September – if all goes well, we'll add a temporary roof over the main area and be able to open a proper little café/bar that can run all year.
- We have a new group of volunteers in Cawsand, sorting out a programme of events for the summer period. The first one is Friday 14th June, 7.30pm, with Jake Calladine and friends playing live music. There will be a bar. Tickets will be on sale shortly, more news on that soon. Anyone interested in helping in the new group is very welcome, please contact Jenny Fox: jenfox05@hotmail.co.uk

 We've got our full Design Team (architect, Quantity Surveyor, Structural Engineer, building control, conservation officer) working together to get us a complete and detailed design for the building. That should all be done by September, then we can start raising the main money needed.

Our target completion date is still summer 2021, even though we've had some delays already... we will keep you informed.



with two fellow Lions joined the happy group attending Millbrook Memory Café to present a cheque for £280. A huge thank you to Mary who braved the freezing winds and sea at Cawsand on New Years Day.

Millbrook Memory Café is held at the Scout Hall in Millbrook on the first Tuesday of the month at 2pm. We welcome everyone, regardless of memory difficulties from around the Rame Peninsula, for an afternoon of gentle immersion in stimulating varied fun activities and support along with tea and cakes.

Sessions range from Poetry reading, arts and crafts, circus skills, bingo and beetle drives to visits out for afternoon tea at local cafes and country houses.

Research shows that although memory difficulties affect many of us as we age it can be helped through stimulating activities, conversation and staying active. Our aim is to support both the carers and those in need of support in our community for as long as possible.



Lions Message in a bottle - Available in the Rame Centre now.

This is s voluntary scheme for anyone living at home, who might be reassured to know that essential information would be readily available to the Emergency Services should they suffer an accident or sudden illness. Just complete the enclosed form and put in the fridge.

WHEN TIME IS SAVE, LIVES ARE SAVED.

Thank you the Lions and Stella Clarke for making these available at the centre.

The Rame Centre

The centre continues to go from strength to strength with the community accessing a huge range of services including

Job Club - PLUSS Advisors (Tuesdays 9.30-12.00)

Benefits Advice

Local People's Support

Art Wall

Memory Cafe

Computer Centre - We have had a new printer donated, we can now print to A3 Library

Food Bank Donation Point
Credit Union
Post Office
Events Notice Board
Business Directory

Drop in to find out more or phone 01752 823909

Thank you to all our wonderful volunteers who make this community asset a viable and sustainable resource for the Rame Peninsula





Copyright © 2018 THE PENINSULA TRUST, All rights reserved.

Our mailing address is:

admin@thepeninsulatrust.org.uk

<u>unsubscribe from this list</u> <u>update subscription preferences</u>

This email was sent to << Email Address>>

why did I get this? unsubscribe from this list update subscription preferences

The Peninsula Trust · 3 West Street · Millbrook · Torpoint, Cornwall PL10 1AA · United Kingdom

